
 

25 JUN 2021 
FM:  CHDIRAUX 
TO:  ALAUX 
ALAUX 023/21 
  
Subj:  NEW CHIEF DIRECTOR OF AUXILIARY 

To all Coast Guard Auxiliary Personnel: 

It is a true honor to relieve the watch this week as your Chief Director. Since 1939, the Coast 
Guard Auxiliary has had and will continue to have a myriad of ever-evolving missions that 
includes our ultimate responsibility to promote and improve Recreational Boating Safety as well 
as provide the Coast Guard with high quality operational, administrative, and logistical support. 
This is an incredible and humbling responsibility to shoulder, and one that requires an unfailing 
commitment to excellence in mission execution and support. I look forward to leading this 
highly motivated and talented group of 23,000+ Auxiliarists! 

I can still remember the first time that I was introduced to the Coast Guard by a Coast Guard 
Auxiliarist in my home town of Plymouth, Massachusetts. I am forever grateful for this 
introduction and experience. Over the past 21 years, I've had the privilege to serve my country 
and the Coast Guard as both an Aviator and Aero Engineering Officer. I've led Coast Guard 
personnel in both operational and mission support roles.  Now, as your Chief Director, I look 
forward to learning more about your missions and working with National Commodore Malewski 
and his staff to carry out the goals laid out in the Auxiliary Strategic Plan for us by Admiral 
Schultz and Commodore Malewski. 

When I’m not in uniform, I’m a family man and I enjoy spending quality time with my wife Sara 
and four children that are between the ages of 20 and 8.  We recently moved to Charlotte, North 
Carolina and enjoy numerous outdoor activities to include boating on Lake Norman. To find out 
a little more about me, please visit my Biography page at: CAPT GLENDYE BIO 

Ladies and gentlemen, you have my commitment that I will strive to work with you and lead in a 
way worthy of our mission, your respect, and the sacrifices that so many of you have made and 
continue to make to keep us safe and worthy of the public trust. Thank you for your dedicated 
service and commitment to our nation, Semper Paratus!  

Sincerely, 
  
Captain Troy P. Glendye, U.S. Coast Guard 
Chief Director of Auxiliary 

 

http://agroup-bx.wow.uscgaux.info/Uploads_wowII/BX-GROUP/BIO_CAPT_GLENDYE.pdf


***For many reasons including the value of keeping communication lines clear and open as well 
as facilitating access to training and educational tools, all Auxiliarists are urged to have their own 
email address and to keep it updated in AUXDATA.*** 

 

*All ALAUX's are posted on the Chief Director of Auxiliary web site located at:  CHDIRAUX 
ALAUX   

 

If you have a question regarding this ALAUX, please seek resolution within your Chain of 
Leadership and Management (COLM) including up to your servicing District Director of 
Auxiliary (DIRAUX). If your question still cannot be resolved after that, then please email 
CGAUX@uscg.mil. 
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